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School Values 

Achievement  

Achievement in 

Learning 

Respect 

I am caring  

and considerate 

Responsibility 

I make sensible 

choices 

Honesty 

I tell the truth 

Pride 

I do my best 

 

 

Absences or 
Changes of 

Contact Details 

 

Office phone 
number:  

348-1489  
or you can 

text on  
0212455214. 

 

2018 School Stationery 

Next year all stationery will be purchased from Office 
Max and not at the school.  

Stationery Lists will be available on the Office Max 
website and can be purchased online or in store. 

School donations can also be paid online through Office 
Max when purchasing your child/children's stationery 
supplies. 

More information will be available to parents in the next 
school newsletter. 

 

End of Year Awards Ceremonies 

Please note that this year we will be having two Award 
Ceremonies: 

 Pukehangi / Pukeroa—Thursday 14th December 

 Tihi-o-tonga/Whakapoungakau—Tuesday19th 
December 

Due to roll-growth and parents and whanau wanting to 
support their tamariki, the entire school population and 
whanau cannot safely fit in the school hall. Therefore to 
avoid over-crowding we have organized the two events 
to celebrate the progress and achievements of our 
learners. 

If parents have tamariki with siblings in different teams 
from those that are being acknowledged, parents are 
welcome to collect your child/ren from their respective 
class  and take them over to the ceremony with you.  

Parents will be responsible for monitoring behaviour and 
will need to return them after the awards ceremony to 
class. 



PRINCIPALS AWARDS 

Awarded to students making exceptional effort and or achievement at 
school, therefore deserving of acknowledgement and recognition. 

A1 Ticayla Manson for making consistent progress in all areas of the 
curriculum this year. Ticayla you regularly demonstrate a positive attitude towards 
your learning. You manage yourself, set goals and work hard to achieve them. 
You have been working hard both in the classroom and also on your homework 
projects. Ka pai Ticayla, it is fantastic to see you take charge of your own 
learning!  

A2 Oceania Collier for her perseverance and commitment to meeting the 
National Standard in Writing.  Oceania is producing written work that includes all 
of the success criteria, has covered every step of the Writing Process, and best 
of all is entertaining for the reader.  Well done! 

A3 Dhrutika Patel for being a good learner in A3 because she is focused and 
committed to raising her achievement levels in reading, writing and mathematics. 
She is great at giving feedback to her peers in writing and responding to the 
teacher's feedback. She also makes sure she has included the success criteria in 
her writing too. Keep up the excellent work Dhrutika!  

A4 Cameron Owen-Parker for being a diligent learner. Cameron is a 
contentious student who puts a lot of time and concentration into all his work. He 
is progressing in all areas of the curriculum and takes great pride in completing 
his work to a high standard. Cameron is a wonderful role model in A4.  

A5 Rachel Lochead for always trying your best in all areas of your learning. 
During maths you are always looking for ways to understand the new strategies 
being taught. Once you have mastered them, you are always happy to help other 
students in your group. You have been an amazing class "Techspert" always on 
time to meetings and willing to share what you have learnt with the rest of the 
class. You are making great progress at reading and I am loving the creativity 
that you are putting into your reading task presentations. You are a true asset to 
our class and school. Tino Pai Rachel.  

A6 Ryan Skudder for the great progress he has made in all areas of his 
learning this year.   Ryan has recently  moved  from stage 3 to 4 in his Maths, 
using his good number  knowledge to help  solve advanced counting  problems. 
He has progressed up the reading rocket to turquoise level, reading with 
understanding and expression.  Ryan can write lots of words independently and 
is beginning to write several ideas on a topic.  Keep up the great progress Ryan!   

B1 Lauren Sollitt for understanding her Learning Intentions and knowing how 
she will achieve these using her Success Criteria.  She can explain what her 
Learning Intention means and provide examples to support her understanding.  
Lauren has further demonstrated this learning by digitally creating word problems 
for maths and google slides for reading.  Tino Pai Lauren!  

B2 Kaiarihi Puku for making excellent progress in such a short time in B2.  
Kaiarihi is extremely hard-working.  She has developed good skills where she is 
able to check and keep track of her Success Criteria especially for Writing.  
Kaiarihi you are a joy to have in B2.  Ka mau te Wehi!  



B3 Anna Shapley for her consistent effort and achievement all term both 
inside and outside of the classroom. Anna shows commitment to her learning and 
a desire to not only improve but succeed. You have had a brilliant term Anna and 
should be very proud of what you have achieved. You are certainly ready for 
Senior School!  

B4 Austin Lowe for putting effort in to his learning in B4. Austin is making 
progress in reading and writing. He knows the alphabet letters and sounds, and 
can think of something that starts with that letter. Austin looks at the pictures 
carefully and uses the beginning sounds in words to help him with new words in 
his reading. He is also writing the sounds he can hear in his stories. Ka pai 
Austin. Keep up the good work.  

B5 Wayne Whata-Leef Anderson for the outstanding achievements he has 
made in Reading, Writing and Mathematics this year. Wayne is able to share his 
Learning Intentions and Success Criteria. He knows and models exactly what 
good learners do. He should be proud of how far he has come this year 
academically. He Tino Rawe to mahi Wayne!!   

B6 Callun Daniels for being a great learner at Glenholme School.  Callun has 
worked consistently hard all year with Reading, Writing, and Maths, and has 
made really pleasing progress.  He is helped by his careful listening skills, his 
calm and quietly confident approach, and his willingness to give all tasks a go, 
and to persevere with challenges.  Well done, Callun.  We love having you in our 
class.  

C6 Hosea Garcinez for his writing, which has progressed tremendously this 
year. He can create imaginative and informative pieces of writing that capture the 
readers attention and is entertaining to read. He is using interesting adjectives, 
similes, wow words, exclamation marks and speech marks. Hosea can respond 
to feedback and make changes to make his writing even better. Awesome work 
Hosea, keep up the fantastic work! 

C7 Leo Mezentsev for having a great work ethic in C7. He listens well to his 
instructions and then completes work which meets or exceeds the success 
criteria. He has made wonderful progress this year and has enjoyed working in a 
smaller group with Mrs Edwards. Well done Leo you are a C7 superstar.  

C8 Katie Smith for your persistence and positive attitude.  Katie contributes a 
great deal to the learning environment in C8.  On a Monday, she often brings 
along interesting and often unexpected  items such as peacock feathers that she 
collected on the farm.  She totally surprised us all by bringing photos of herself 
wearing correct equestrian attire, including jodhpurs, boots and helmet.  Not only 
that, her horse was decked in ribbons, and we learnt that Katie has many ribbons 
and medals in horse-riding.  Clearly, Katie applies her persistence and positive 
attitude to her horse-riding too.  

C9 Manaia Onekawa for the outstanding improvement he has made towards 
his Writing. Manaia is learning to re-check his work and can independently make 
changes. He uses his initiative and refers back to previous work for support when 
spelling unknown words. Manaia you are always ready to try hard and do your 
best, in all aspects of school life. Ka pai Manaia. Keep up the hard work.   



Glenholme School Enrolment Scheme 

The board invites applications from parents who wish to enrol their 
sons and daughters at Glenholme School for next year. 

 

Enrolment at Glenholme School is governed by an enrolment scheme, 
details of which are available from the school office. 

 

The board has determined that 15 places are likely to be available for 
Year 1 out of zone students next year and 15 places Year 2-6 out of 
zone places available for next year. The exact number of places will 
depend on the number of applications received from students who live 
within the school’s home zone. 

 

Next year there will be 3 enrolment periods. 

 31st Jan to the last day of term 1, 13th April 

 30th April to the last day of term 2, 6th July 

 23rd July to the last day of term 3, 28th Sept 

 

For students seeking enrolment within the first enrolment period, the 
deadline for receipt of applications (Enrolment Form) for out of zone 
places is Friday 1st December 2017.  

 

Parents of students who live within the home zone and intend 
enrolling their child at any time during the next year should notify the 
school by this date to assist the school to plan appropriately for next 
year. 

 

If the number of out of zone applications exceeds the number of 
places available, students will be selected by a ballot. If a ballot of out 
of zone places is required, it will be held on Monday 4th December. 
Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three 
school days of the ballot being held. 

 

Details relating to the second enrolment period is as follows. 

 Length of enrolment period: 30th April to the 6th July 

 Deadline for receipt of applications: 16th March 2018 

 Date of Ballot: 19th March 2018 



Achievement Card Reward Day— Wednesday 13th December 

At Glenholme School we support and nurture children to celebrate and value 
their own and everyone’s uniqueness. This will enable students to build positive 
relationships as vital members of a safe school community. The behaviour 
management classroom strategies are built on the Glenholme School Values and 
all reward systems reinforce these. Five  students from each class, go on the 
Achievement Card Reward Day with staff members to celebrate their success. 
This year the very deserving students will be going to the Reading Cinema to see 
the Disney movie, Coco.  

 

Pukehangi and Pukeroa End of Year Awards Ceremony—Thursday 14th 
December at 9am 

End of Year Awards Ceremony will be held Thursday 14th of December at 9am. 
This is a very prestigious assembly where the school celebrates the excellence, 
progress and achievement and diligence awards for these Teams.  Parents and 
whanau are welcome and encouraged to join us.  

 

Year 6 Leavers Ceremony—Monday 18th December at 9am 

Year 6 Leavers Ceremony will be held in the school hall at 9am on Monday 18th 
December. The ceremony celebrates and acknowledges the students 
contribution to Glenholme School. Parents and whanau are welcome and 
encouraged to join us. 

 

Tihi-o-tonga and Whakapoungakau End of Year Awards Ceremony—
Tuesday 19th December at 9am 

End of Year Awards Ceremony will be held Tuesday 19th of December at 9am. 
This is a very prestigious assembly where the senior school celebrates the 
excellence and diligence awards school-wide.  We name the Year 6 Academic, 
Sporting, Cultural, Citizenship, Diligence awards, and the overall student of the 
year — The Principals Award. Parents and whanau are welcome and 
encouraged to join us.  

 

2017 School Closure – Wednesday 20th December  

 Last day of the 2017 school year is Wednesday 20th December.  

 Please note that the school will close at the earlier time of 12.30pm  



Glenholme School 
 

149 Ranolf Street 
Rotorua 

Ph: 07 3481489 
 

Email:  
office@glenholme.school.nz 

Website: 
www.glenholme.school.nz 

Coming School Events 

1st December  Young Leaders Excursion 

4th December  Tihi-o-Tonga Excursion –  

    2 classes 

5th December  Pukehangi End of Year  

    Excursion 

7th December   Tihi-o-Tonga Excursion— 

    2 Classes 

    Whakapoungakau Excursion 

8th December  Road Patrol Reward Day 

    School Assembly 

12th December Kapa Haka Roopu—Pizza 

    Lunch 

13th December Achievement Card Reward 

    Day 

14th December Pukehangi and Pukeroa  

    End of Year Awards 9am 

    BOT Meeting 6pm 

15th December Final Assembly 

18th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony 

19th December End of Year Awards 9am for  

    Tihi-o-Tonga and   

    Whakapoungakau Team  

20th December Last Day of School - School 

    Closes at  12.30pm 

 

2018 Start of the Year  - Wednesday 31st Jan  

“Go for it” 

149 Ranolf Street, 

Glenholme 

 Open 8.30—3.30pm 

 School terms only 

 Meals provided 

 2—5 years old 

 Transition to school. 

eBabies Manager:   

Ann Brell 

Ph/Txt  

021 023 683 24 

Board of Trustees 2017 

Donna Burns     Nancy Macfarlane     Molly Norton     Angie Brierley     Chris Allibone         Julie Avery 


